
Board Report, December 12, 2007 
 

Governing Board Regular Meeting of December 12, 2007 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met in the George 
R. Gordon Education Center on December 12, 2007.  The regular meeting began with a 
closed session at 4:30 p.m., followed by open session at 6:00 p.m.  Highlights of the meeting 
follow: 
 
New Governing Board Officers Seated 
Officers for 2008 are: Tomi Van de Brooke, President; Sheila A. Grilli, Vice President; and  
John T. Nejedly, Secretary.  
 

Two New Certificates of Achievement 
In Board Report No. 44-A, the Board approved two new certificates of achievement in 
transfer studies at Diablo Valley College. 
 
2007 Educational Planning Report 
Dr. Deborah G. Blue, Vice Chancellor, Districtwide Planning and Educational Services, and the  
three college presidents, summarized the findings in their 2007 educational planning report.  
Annual monitoring of program enrollments and productivity is used to identify needs for 
modifications, revitalization and consolidation of programs.  The District continually analyzes  
its goals and the needs of our students and community, through our program review process, 
which gives us the ability to define the elements that result in programs of high quality. 
 
2002/2006 Bond Program Update  
Chief Facilities Planner Ray Pyle updated the Board on the projects completed with 2002  
Measure A bond money and forecasted expenditures for Measure A 2006. 
 

Upon approval at the next regular meeting, complete Governing Board minutes for this meeting  
will be posted at: http://www.4cd.net/governing_board/minutes07_08.asp. 

 
THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD  

WILL BE HELD ON JANUARY 30, 2008, AT 6:00 P.M.  
IN THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER,  

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 
 


